
March 18 Elementary Schools Report 

Tonight I do not have much to report! With the first half of the school year done and 
some time before year-end festivities, the elementary schools are in the midst of their 
routine activities! Summer camp signups for the MBX camps begin March 30. There is 
the very popular Camp VIP, and two new camps: Camp Galileo and Planet Bravo.  

PENNEKAMP: 

There are fundraisers benefitting Pennekamp at the Ohana Dance Center and Snip-Its 
Haircuts. There is more info on their website. 

GRANDVIEW: 

The Grandview Science Expo is taking place at the moment, and their Open House and 
Young At Art show is coming up on March 26. 
And please start collecting books for their fourth annual Access Books Project book 
drive benefitting the Compton Avenue School Library. The drive begins March 30 and 
ends April 17.  
Any books that are either adult books or more than gently used can be donated to their 
book drive in June.  

MEADOWS: 

Meadows is hosting a Mother-Son event this Friday evening.  
Science night will be May 1st.  

PACIFIC: 

Registration for the last Makerspace session of the year at Pacific Elementary titled 
“Little Bits” is open until March 24th. 
Pacific Science Night is April 22. 

ROBINSON: 

Robinson is recruiting parents for the Annual Jeff Goodrich Parents’ Soccer Classic 
which will take place May 2nd.  
Their Open House is next Tuesday, March 24th.  
Their Family Fun Run is March 28th. 


